New Hampshire Funding System Unconstitutional
 
      Superior Court Judge William Groff’s recent declaration that the New Hampshire's school funding law is unconstitutional is the latest installment in a series of court decisions that says the state shortchanges students in poorer communities.
 
      Justice Groff says the 2005 law, which was intended to address prior rulings, unfairly allows property-rich communities to keep and spend far more money on their schools than poorer communities. The Londonderry, Merrimack school districts, and about 25 communities sued soon after the law passed in June. Groff also said that legislators have done nothing to determine the true cost of an adequate education.
 
      In 1993, the New Hampshire Supreme Court has ruled that the state must ensure sufficient funding for an adequate education for the state's children. At the time, school districts relied primarily on local property taxes but in 1999 the state imposed a statewide property tax on top of local property taxes, which helped narrow the gap between wealthy and poor districts. The system gave at least some money to all communities. Last year the legislature changed the law: it reduces the state property tax rate and provides the proceeds from it only to the neediest communities. This action allowed the wealthier communities, still reliant on local property taxes, to regain their funding advantage.
 
      The state disagrees on both the substance and an important technical issue and will appeal, 
